

**PART A: LISTENING**

**I: Listen to Jan talking to Steve about getting a student travel card. Choose the correct answer (Ket 3 test 1 part 3)**

- |                                      |                               |                       |                        |
|--------------------------------------|-------------------------------|-----------------------|------------------------|
| 1. How much is a travel card?        | A. £ 6                        | B. £ 16               | C. £ 60                |
| 2. Jan will need                     | A. one photo                  | B. two photo          | C. four photo          |
| 3. Photo are less expensive          | A. in the photographer's shop | B. in the library     | C. in the post office  |
| 4. For the travel car, Jan must take | A. a letter                   | B. her passport       | C. her driving licence |
| 5. Jan can get a travel card from    | A. her college                | B. the travel agent's | C. the tourist office  |

**II: You will hear a man speaking on the telephone. Listen and complete (Ket 3 test 1 part 4)**

**TELEPHONE MESSAGE**

|                                 |                    |
|---------------------------------|--------------------|
| To:                             | Mr Brown           |
| From:                           | (6) David.....     |
| Not in school because he has:   | (7) a bad .....    |
| Student should read pages:      | (8) ..... To ..... |
| David will return to school on: | (9)..... afternoon |
| At:                             | (10) ..... p.m     |

**PART B: LANGUAGE FOCUS**

**I. Choose the best answer to complete the sentences.**

- At school, the teachers and students \_\_\_\_\_ follow the rules.  
A. has to                      B. have to                      C. need to                      D. haven't to
- We reached the house after \_\_\_\_\_ for almost an hour.  
A. cycled                      B. to cycle                      C. cycling                      D. cycle
- \_\_\_\_\_ plays a more important role in a Giarai family ? – Women do  
A. Why                      B. Who                      C. Which                      D. What
- You can go to the festival..... you can stay home.  
A. and                      B. so                      C. or                      D. but
- She is famous \_\_\_\_\_ her intelligence. She designs many special styles for Ao dai.  
A. in                      B. for                      C. with                      D. into
- You \_\_\_\_\_ miss any of the meetings. They're always very useful.  
A. needn't                      B. should                      C. shouldn't                      D. can
- The Christian Festival of Easter celebrates the return of Christ from the dead, \_\_\_\_\_ the festival is actually name after the goddess of the sun.  
A. if                      B. but                      C. however                      D. moreover
- I love the people in my village. They are so..... and hospitable.  
A. friendly                      B. vast                      C. slow                      D. inconvenient
- Can you speak English .....? My English is not good.

- A. slow                      B. more slowly                      C. quickly                      D. more quickly

10. Viet Nam is ..... multicultural country with 54 ethnic groups.

- A. a                      B. an                      C. the                      D. A and C

## II. Supply the correct tense or form of the verbs in parentheses:

- When I was a small child I fancied (fly) ..... kites in the field.
- They (live) ..... a nomadic life for six years.
- Thirty years ago, we (not/ have) ..... mobile phones.
- Their teacher (sing) ..... an English song when we came.
- Children should(take) ..... things from adults with both hands.

## PART C: READING

### I. Read and complete the passage with words in the box.

|           |             |           |        |        |
|-----------|-------------|-----------|--------|--------|
| celebrate | traditional | therefore | cannot | served |
|-----------|-------------|-----------|--------|--------|

Tet is the biggest festival in Vietnam. To (1) .....Tet, Vietnamese people make many tasty (2).....foods. The most important food includes **Chung** cakes, sausages, boiled chicken, spring rolls, and sticky rice. Chung cake is made of sticky rice, pork, green beans, and other spices, wrapped in green leaves; (3)....., this cake needs a lot of preparation . This cake can be kept for a long time, even though the weather is often humid during Tet. Other significant foods that (4)..... be missed to worship the ancestors are sausages, spring rolls, and sticky rice. Because sausages are difficult to make, people often buy them from famous suppliers. However, sticky rice and spring rolls are easier to prepare and must be (5).....immediately after they are cooked, so they are often made at home.

### II. Choose the correct word A, B, C or D for each gap to complete the following passage:

Viet Nam is a multi- cultural country with 54 ethnic groups living together. The Viet (or Kinh) people account (1)... about 87% of the country's population. They(2)... inhabit the low land and deltas. The other 53 ethnic minority groups (3).... scattered over mountainous areas, from the North to the South.The ethnic groups in Viet Nam (4).... different languages, yet they live close to each other.(5).... they are involved in cultural exchange, they keep retaining the identity of their own culture.

- A. at                      B.in                      C.for                      D. about
- A. mainly                      B. primarily                      C. wholly                      D. particularly
- A.is                      B.are                      C.was                      D. be
- A. say                      B.talk                      C. tell                      D. speak
- A. Although                      B. Because                      C. If                      D. Despite

### III. Read the fairy tale *Cinderella* and do the tasks below.

Once upon a time there was a young girl called Cinderella. Cinderella was living happily with her family when her mother died. Her father married an evil widow with two daughters. Cinderella's stepmother and two stepsisters mistreated her. She had to wear old clothes and work hard while the sisters wore fancy clothes and had fun. A good witch helped Cinderella. She turned Cinderella's old dress into a beautiful gown. Cinderella went to a party and a handsome prince politely invited her to dance with him. He fell in love with her and wanted to find out who she was. Cinderella left the party in a hurry and didn't tell the prince her name. But she left a glass slipper, and the prince used that to find her. They got married and lived happily ever after.

#### A. Choose the best answer.

- Cinderella's father married a.....woman.  
A. nice                      B. beautiful                      C. kind                      D. evil
- Her stepmother had.....daughters.  
A. three                      B. two                      C. four                      D. five

#### B. Answer the questions.

- What did Cinderella's father do when his wife died?

.....

2. How did Cinderella's stepmother and two stepsisters treat her?

3. What happened in the end?

#### PART D: WRITING

##### I. Complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the sentence before :

1. He uses his free time to look after the garden.

-> He spends.....

2. He doesn't like getting up early on cold days.

-> He detests .....

3. People are cutting rice now.

->Rice.....

4. Playing beach games is very interesting.

-> It is.....

5. It is not necessary to set off early today .

->You don't .....

##### II. Rearrange the sentences using the following words :

1.with/They/their/out/friends/eat/love/to.

2.often/to/does/come/How/boat/ the/the/ island?/

3 The US/ethnic groups/over/a/is/with/multi-cultural/80/ country/.

4.was/when/a/ fairy/The/appeared/crying/girl/.

5.facies/ Lan/ making/ crafts.

##### III. Make sentences using the given words and phrases given:

1. My family/ have/ custom/ eat/ dinner/ 7 p.m/ everyday

2. You/ not/ have/ tip/ this country

3. We / would like / know / something / the cultural groups / Viet Nam.

4. Tet/ be/ most important/ festival/ Viet Nam

5. While/the boy/ be / walking/ along the street/ he / meet/ accident